
December, 2024 
 
Here is a sample letter for Narges Mohammadi to Iran's U.N. Mission in New 
York.  
(As of September 2022, Mr. Amir Saeid Iravani is the new Permanent 
Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations.) 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
You can also write to Iran's Embassy to the EU at this address: 
 
Head of Judiciary, Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei 
c/o Embassy of Iran to the European Union, 
Avenue Franklin Roosevelt No. 15, 
1050 Bruxelles, Belgium 
 
Salutation: Dear Mr. Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei, 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
H.E. Mr. Amir Saeid Iravani  
Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the U.N. 
622 Third Ave., 34th floor 
New York, NY 10017 
 
Your Excellency, 
 
I welcome the temporary release of Nobel Peace Prize laureate Narges 
Mohammadi from Evin Prison in Iran, after she was granted a 21-day 
suspension of her sentence and transferred from prison to home in an 
ambulance on 4 December. 
 
Mohammadi recently underwent a complicated surgical procedure to remove a 
bone lesion in her leg suspected of being cancerous. She endured severe pain 
while battling several other medical conditions during a long period of detention. 
 
This temporary reprieve from prison is an important and necessary first step in 
her recovery. However, her doctor has recommended a three-month furlough for 
her to receive the comprehensive range of medical care that is required for her to 
regain her strength and address a number of outstanding health concerns.  
 
I urge the judicial authorities to adhere to the guidance of Iranian medical 
experts, and to grant Mohammadi access to the full recommended medical 
treatment and three months to recover.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this extremely urgent matter. 


